CWSC Coaches Meeting
Sunday October 13, 2019
Rick Blessing, President:  Welcome

-Keep sending team accomplishments to Julie Combs so that we get them on the website; please include team name, year, and coach in correspondence
1. Tournament Wrap-Up


-our tournament down 50 teams this Fall

-there was a significant up-tick in SAY Premier teams (the board will be thinking of how we might use this information to our advantage in future)

-tournament went well, just not as big
0.  Spring tournament scheduled for April 4th and 5th 2020


-NO OTHER TOURNAMENTS that weekend so far

-Easter is the following weekend

-we will offer early-bird discounts for early registration
*Buckeye and GCSL websites should be notified to list on their website
(already done since meeting)
Jodee Hebert:  Treasurer Report
1. Tournament profits:  last year $25,000; this year $8,000


-$20,000 less just in registration fees
0. Currently have just over $50,000 to report


-we have pre-paid for winter training, so that money will return about 20,000 into our account
0. Prefer using Venmo over PayPal

-Venmo has been (free) successful, Paypal has fees
Rick Blessing:  Elections


-Please reach out if you are interested in any of the following positions:

Up for election today:


-Jodee Hebert, Treasurer  (she’s done a great job)


-Rick Blessing, President


-Tony Dotson, Member at Large


-Pat Bosse, Member at Large
Rick Blessing: 
1. Ideas to get our Club’s name out there


-please offer the board any ideas that you or anyone else has to advertise, there are tournaments every weekend, we need something else

-without fundraising our fees will be raised

-we have been averaging 50 teams, in the past we averaged 90

-some ideas include:  Reverse Raffle, Monte Carlo Night

-they need to be ideas that our families will get behind
0. Valley Junction fields


-Bosses have done an excellent job upkeeping Valley Junction

-received compliments naming it “the most pristine fields in Cincinnati”

-NO PETS / ANIMALS allowed

*Please let families know that NO PETS are allowed!
0. Speed and Agility Training 


-trainer:  Rex Currin (also works with Elder)

-we have worked out a deal with him, CWSC gets a portion of each child who signs up’s fees

-The Edge program is 2x a week for 7 weeks in November and another will be in January

-Please encourage your players to sign up because we get profits
Scott Bosse:

-Please let Scott know if you reschedule any games for the rest of the season, just copy him in the email to the field coordinator
Tom Woosley, Vice President

-FC Cincinnati is cancelling their “give back” program across the board, so that is no longer any help
Kevin Spraul: D.O.C. Report
1.  Coaching Licensing


-make sure your grassroots classes are completed so that you can go on to D licensing

-Jodee will refund your money just send her pictures of your receipt
0. Cinci 35 goal keeper gloves are a good deal, good quality and cost between $40 and $50

1. Supplemental Tryouts


-Probably Sunday, November 10, maybe Saturday the 9th

-Leaning towards doing U8 to U14 tryouts, but we can do U8 to U14 and then high school ages separately
0. Referees:  Please THANK THEM regardless of whether or not they did a good job, have good sportsmanship


-we have a referee shortage because they are being abused

-not all clubs get refs, we do because we generally treat them well, please make sure this continues and treat them well
0. Player Evaluations:


-Don’t forget to get a jump on them for spring!


-Do we have an excel form that we can use?
0. Winter Training:


-we only have slots for 35 teams, so if you are interested please contact Kevin tonight so that he can put you on the list
Josh Hess:

-There will be some adjustments made to the curriculum

-If you took the course then you have a DCC username and password and therefore have access to the resources there

-This spring I will be attending at least one practice session for each team, hopefully I will get to see some in the winter
Kevin Spraul:

-Goalkeeper training in January 

-cost is $60 to $75 per keeper for the whole winter

-try to factor in that cost to your team budget to save the kids’ families money
Josh Hess:

-No college night this year

-players ages U15 to U18 reach out to college coaches

-most players have to, if you don’t you’ll know it in middle school
Rick Blessing:  Code of Conduct
1. Has recieved complaint emails about behaviors of parents and coaches


-We are very serious about our code of conduct, please remind your parents

-Coaches’ jobs are to develop the kids’ soccer and social skills

-it is unacceptable to make kids feel like they played like crap

-the President would encourage you to watch your tone of voice, do not berate kids for a wrong step
0. Hamilton County police department has informed us that there is an investigation underway into one of our coaches


-said coach was fired immediately

-we are not at liberty to discuss the investigation as there are no indictments as yet

-forward all questions or correspondence to Rick Blessing

-coaches are in place for those teams for the rest of this year
0. Don’t forget that the elections are in November

Coach Idea:

-We should set up a tent with CWSC graphics at other tournaments that we frequent or have a decent presence at, our teams should chill out at the tent in between games and we should always have someone there to answer questions and create interest in our club and it’s culture
Rick Blessing:  Someone would need to take ownership/responsibility for it

-also High School age teams need to get their uniforms
